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Words from our President - Matt Layton

I want to extend a big thank you to our managers and staff!  They have all worked
extremely hard this summer and I truly appreciate everything they do to give our
membership a great experience at the club!

As the summer winds down and football season is now upon us (Go Vols!), I encourage
everyone to keep supporting the club.  We have several great events lined up in the
coming weeks that I hope everyone can attend.  The golf course is the best it’s been all
year and the weather is perfect in the fall so get out and play a few rounds before
winter hits!

Lakewood Happenings - Kenny Saunders
Hello All,

I thought I would share something that my Mom and Dad sent to me last week. I had seen this before but it kind of hit
home a little more when I read it again this week. I got into the golf biz because I loved being around golf- not just playing it but
being around the people that enjoy it as much as I do.

When you show up at the golf course it is supposed to be your happy place. I think some of us have lost the plot on where
the joy is located. I watch and hear the misery and unhappiness as golfer after golfer walk into the pro shop after their round
and moan and complain. Please be careful of this as it gets ingrained into your personality. Read the article and let’s get back to
enjoying the pasttime that we can grow old with.

Let’s get back to being fun,
Kenny

The letter is an unattributed excerpt from Extraordinary Golf: The Art of the Possible by Fred and Pete Shoemaker. It
seems to strike a chord with golfers everywhere. So let it strike some more…

Dear Younger Me,
I can’t play anymore.  I tried to swing the club the other day but my body wouldn’t cooperate.  The best I can do now is sometimes
take walks on the course, but my eyes aren’t as good as they used to be so I don’t see much.  I have a lot of time to sit and think
now, and I often think about the game.
It was my favorite game.  I played most of my adult life.  Thousands of rounds, thousands of hours practicing. As I look back, I
guess I had a pretty good time at it.  But now that I can’t do it anymore, I wish I’d done it differently.
It’s funny, but with all the time I spent playing golf, I never thought that I was a real golfer, I never felt that I was good enough to
really belong out there.  It doesn’t make much sense, since I scored better than average and a lot of people envied my game, but I
always felt that if I was just a little better or a little more consistent then I’d really feel good. I’d be satisfied with my game.  But I
never was.  It was always “one of these days I’ll get it” or “one day I’ll get there” and now here I am.  I can’t play anymore, and I
never got there.
I met a whole lot of different people out on the course. That was one of the best things about the game. But aside from my regular
partners and a few others, I don’t feel like I got to know many of those people very well.  I know they didn’t really get to know me.
At times they probably didn’t want to. I was pretty occupied with my own game most of the time and didn’t have much time for
anyone else, especially if I wasn’t playing well.



So why am I writing you this letter anyway, just to complain?  Not really.  Like I said, my golfing experience wasn’t that bad.  But it
could have been so much better, and I see that so clearly now.  I want to tell you, so you can learn from it.  I don’t want you getting
to my age and feeling the same regrets I’m feeling now.
I wish, I wish.  Sad words, I suppose, but necessary. I wish I could have played the game with more joy, more freedom.  I was
always “I wish I could have been a better playing partner”.  I wasn’t a bad person to be with, really, but I wish I had been friendlier
and gotten to know people better.  I wish I could have laughed and joked more, and given people more encouragement.  I probably
would have gotten more from them, and I would have loved that.  There were a few bad apples over the years, but most of the
people I played with were friendly, polite and sincere. They really just wanted to make friends and have a good time.  I wish I could
have made more friends and had a better time.
I’m inside a lot now, and I miss the beauty of the outdoors.  For years when I was golfing I walked through some of the most
beautiful places on earth, and yet I don’t feel as if I really saw them.  Beautiful landscapes, trees, flowers, animals, the sky, the
ocean—how could I have missed so much?  What else was I thinking of that was so important—my grip, my backswing, my
stance?  Sure, I needed to think about those sometimes, but so often as to be oblivious to so much beauty? And all the green—the
wonderful, deep, lush color of green!  My eyes are starting to fail.  I wish I had used them better so I would have more vivid
memories now.
So what is it that I’m trying to say?  I played the type of game that I thought I should play, to please the type of people that I thought
I should please.  But it didn’t work.  My game was mine to play, but I gave it away.  It’s a wonderful game.  Please, don’t lose yours.
Play a game that you want to play.  Play a game that gives you joy and satisfaction and makes you a better person to your family
and friends.  Play with enthusiasm, play with freedom. Appreciate the beauty of nature and the people around you.  Realize how
lucky you are to be able to do it.  All too soon your time will be up, and you won’t be able to play anymore. Play a game that
enriches your life.
That’s all I have to say.  I don’t really know just how this letter will get to you, but I hope that it reaches you in time.  Take care.
Love, Older Me

We are proud to announce that on Sept 6th,
at 12:30pm, we will be dedicating the Abbie Slater
Memorial Scoreboard before we tee off for the
Labor Day Scramble.

Abbie was a great friend to all and a
wonderful member at Lakewood Golf & Country
Club.  We all miss her colorful banter and
perpetual cheery disposition in the clubhouse and
around the course. Golfers and non golfers alike
are invited to attend the dedication of this
beautiful scoreboard. I hope you all have noticed
the hard work that went into creating the
scoreboard.  A big shout out to Randy Wilson,
Doug Bennett, Steve Cope and all that donated to
make this happen.
If you would still like to purchase a plaque to
memorialize a loved one that was a Member at
Lakewood in the past, please see Steve Cope to
make it happen.

I hope to see a huge crowd on Monday, Sept 6
at 12:30 pm.



Congrats to Dan Waggoner for acing Hole #3 August 18 at
Lakewood Golf & Country Club. Dan hit a 30 degree hybrid in
the hole from 135 yards out. He did not have any credible
witnesses but his playing partners were Steve Passarello
and Steve Cope.
Dan had insurance and was credited $690 to his account. if
you do not have insurance you need to sign up now as you
can see, anyone can get a hole in one at any time.
If you see Dan around the club please tell him congrats on
his great achievement.

I

Upcoming Golf Events

September 4-5 Fall Member-Member
September 6 Labor Day Scramble

September 10 Night Golf
September 18 Tullahoma Baseball Booster Scramble

September 20 High School District Tournament
September 27 High School Region Tournament

October 1 Tullahoma Chamber of Commerce Golf Tournament

Blake, Haley & DeClan
Overholt

Tom & Kathy Spirtio Lydia Talavera

Don & Jan Cleveland Chris & Amy Talley &
Landon Carey

Nathan & Melissa Talavera
& Layla

Nick & Emily Judkins, Izzy, Ivy & Isla



Finance - Mike Melton
From the Finance Committee: Below is a comparison of the first 7 months of 2020 vs 2021
Income:

Membership Fees: Revenue increased 21.1%
Hospitality Sales: Revenue increased 27.4%
Pro Shops Sales: Revenue increased 41.4%
Total Revenue: Increased 28.1% over 2020

Expenses:
Cost of Food: Total Food Cost increased 21.3%
Golf and Grounds: Total Cost for Golf and Grounds increased 16.4%
Hospitality: Total Hospitality increased 13.8%
Clubhouse: Total Clubhouse cost is at breakeven with 2020
Pro Shop: Total Pro Shop Cost increased 25.7%
Administrative: Total Administrated cost decreased 1.5%

Total Expenses: Increased 12.4% over 2020

Greens & Ground Committee - Dave Hamann/Clay Uselton
It has been a long hot summer and our greens are struggling to the finish line. We will aerify and top dress the greens the week
after Labor Day and hope for cooler weather. This should allow our greens to start healing and be firmer and faster this fall. Right
now our plan is for the bare spots to heal naturally over the next few months and only add sod where absolutely necessary. We will
also start planning our fall and winter projects. So all you great volunteers, be looking for information as that comes along. The
board has approved for all the stump and root areas we have on the course to be stump grinded in the next few weeks. Hopefully
the contractor will show up, as we have issues with this in the past.
If you know of anyone looking for work, send them Dave's way.
Remember to repair those divots and ball marks.
See you on the course.

Lakewood Ladies Golf Association - Martha Merz
Our playdays are Tuesday and Friday mornings.  Be in the Ladies Locker room no later than 8:15 for a shotgun start no later than
8:30.  It was a really hot August, but our ladies persevered and played on!  There were lots of birdies and chip-ins last month.  This
month will bring our LLGA Championship on September 28.  We will be awarding Gross and Net Winners for both Red and Silver
Tees.  Deadline to sign up is Tuesday, September 21. A sign-up sheet is posted in the locker room.

Food & Beverage - Cindy Ramsey/Laura Passarello

Check out our Kids Menu,
and don’t forget. . .





Glow Golf got rained out,
but the glow party rocked!

Glow Golf has been
rescheduled for Friday,
September 10.  We’ll host
another Glow Party with
Food and Drink Specials

and prizes



NEW Date
Friday, September 10



Do you need event space
for a special occasion,

reunion,  birthday party,
wedding?

Think Lakewood!
Contact Cynthia Short at

931-455-8770 X1



And. . . as promised!!  NEW Fall Menu:





Lads & Lassies -  Mike & Kathy Tierney
We wrapped up the season on Saturday, August 28. Lots of fun with friends. Thanks to everyone who has played this year. Mike & I
enjoyed our Wednesday nights- Mike wasn't able to play due to his surgery, but he was there with his dice. I want to thank Bill
Lee, my partner this year, for putting up with me. Mike & I are stepping down and passing Lads & Lassies to anyone who wants to
take over. We will be spending more time in Florida and also have a trip to Europe planned in May. If you are interested please
contact Kenny. We want to thank Cindy & her staff and Kenny for all their help as well as Martha Merz for helping with computer
issues.  Kirk Neimiller won the drawing for the “Shake of the Day” Dice 50/50 drawing.  He won $161 and the other $161 will be
added to our L&L money for projects at Lakewood. Thanks to all who played!  Kenny is going to continue Lads & Lassies for the
next few weeks, so please sign up in the pro shop.

Lads & Lassies Championship
Interesting format this year.  6 holes Scramble, 6 holes Modified Alternate Shot, 6 holes Total score from both players.  Kenny

appropriately named Modified Alternate Shot the “Divorce Open” the previous Wednesday, but we think that
THIS Championship earned the right to be permanently called the “DIVORCE OPEN”!!

Lads & Lassies Champions - Steve & Wanda Cope (their 7th title)
Lads & Lassies Shootout Champions - Greg Gates & Betty Hand

1st Flight 2nd Flight 3rd Flight
1st - Steve & Wanda Cope - 99 1st - Jeff & Therese Biniek - 110 1st Richard Slater & Deby Barnett - 116

2nd - Greg Gates & Betty Hand - 104 2nd - Dan & Martha Merz - 111 2nd - Denny & Kathy Bierl - 117
3rd - William Lee & Kathy Tierney - 105 3rd - Busch & Linda Thoma - 111 3rd - Trent & Katie McNabb - 119

Closest to pin for Lassies  Kathy Bierl         Closest to pin for Lads J Biniek
Straightest drive for Lassies  Kathy Tierney Straightest drive for Lads  G Gates

Left: Steve & Wanda Cope - Champions
Above: Greg Gates & Betty Hand - Shootout Champions

Above: Shootout Champions Gates/Hand and
Runner-Up Dick Slater & Deby Barnett

Right: Proof of DIVORCE open - this is where
Millie Saunders left Kenny Saunders on the
Alternate Shot portion of the competition!



September 2021
Sunday       Monday       Tuesday    Wednesday Thursday      Friday        Saturday

1
Burger Night

2 3
No Rotary
5-6:30 New
Member Night
7:00 Big Bucks

4
.25¢ Drafts with
purchase of Pizza
8-11 Member-
Member Golf

5
12:30 Member-
Member Golf

6
12:00 Labor Day
Scramble

7
Club Closed
Golf Course
Aerification

8
Burger Night
Golf Course
Aerification

9 10
6:00 Glow Party
7:00 Big Bucks
Dark :30 Night
Golf

11
.25¢ Drafts with
purchase of Pizza
6:00 All In For
The Club Poker
Night

12 13
Club Closed

14
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

15
Burger Night

16 17
1:00  Blood
Assurance Golf
Scramble
7:00 Big Bucks

18
.25¢ Drafts with
purchase of Pizza
1:00 Tullahoma
Baseball Golf
Scramble

19 20
Club Closed
High School Golf
District

21
5:00 Kids eat free
6:00 Board
Meeting
7:00 Big Bucks

22
Burger Night

23 24
1:00 Coffee
County Bar
Association
Scramble
7:00 Big Bucks

25
.25¢ Drafts with
purchase of Pizza

26 27
Club Closed
High School Golf
Region

28
8:30 a.m. LLGA
Championship
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia Night

29
Burger Night

30 1
1:00 Tullahoma
Chamber of
Commerce
Scramble
7:00 Big Bucks

Grab & Go Breakfast Daily 8am-11am (Please don’t forget to sign a ticket with what you Grab and Go - it’s not Dine & Dash!)
Lions Club - meets Wednesday at 11:30
Kiwanis Club - meets Thursday at 11:30
DAR - meets 2nd Thursday of each month at 12:00 (currently on hold)
Red Hat Society  - meets 3rd Thursday of each month at 11:30
Rotary - meets Friday at 12:00

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

